

28 March 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

Re: Uniform - Summer Term

I am writing to inform you that, after carefully considering the preferences expressed by both pupils and parents alike, Governors are pleased to announce an update to our uniform policy.

For the summer term only (15 March to 14 July 2024) pupils will now have the option to wear Skoolkit black formal knee-length shorts as part of their school uniform.

Shorts should be purchased directly from Skoolkit:

https://skoolkit.co.uk/school-uniform/441/view/5623

We recognise the importance of ensuring our uniform policy reflects comfort and practicality desired by our students, especially during the warmer months. With this adjustment, we aim to provide a more flexible and inclusive uniform option that aligns with the preferences of our school community.

I would also like to take this opportunity to remind parents/carers that all pupils are expected to arrive at school dressed smartly and fully compliant with our uniform expectations. Information about our uniform, example photos and our 'incorrect uniform flowchart' are all available via our website (linked below).

https://springfield.uk.net/index.php/school-life/uniform

As always, we appreciate your ongoing support and collaboration in fostering a positive learning environment for all our students.

Yours sincerely

Ms Kelly Head of School

Springfield School Central Road, Drayton, Portsmouth, PO6 1QY

Headteacher Ms S F Spivey BSc, MA

Tel (023) 9237 9119 Email contact@springfield.uk.net Web www.springfield.uk.net Twitter @SpfldUK

